

# Clevedon & District Clubs Skittles League

## Meeting Minutes

### 1: Call to Order

Clevedon Conservative Club: Thursday, 21st April 2022 at 8:00 PM.

### 2: Roll Call

Chair (committee members):

President, Chairman, Vice Chairman, Treasurer, Secretary

Floor (team representatives):

Archers, Backwell, Cleeve Devils, Conservative Club, Dark Horses, Kingston Seymour, Kingston Seymour A, Nailsea Institute, Nailsea Nomads, Woodpeckers, Wraxall

All teams were represented

(Some teams are represented by committee members who are also team captains/representatives)

#### 2.1: Absences

President, Chairman

### 3: Apologies

J Pople [President], G Newman [Chairman], A Robertson [Conservative Club]

### 4: Reading of previous minutes

Minutes of previous meeting dated 16<sup>th</sup> December 2021 were read out by the Secretary

### 5: Approval of previous minutes

Previous minutes approved and signed off by J Soper [Vice Chairman]

### 6: Matters arising/amendments:

None

### 7: Agenda

#### 7.1: Payment of league fees due

Majority of teams paid league fees due. Treasurer is aware of any outstanding payments and these will be collected in the short term.

#### 7.2: Alley draw for Hospital Cup final

The draw results were as follows:

Wraxall Village Hall - S Lewis [Wraxall] will arrange booking of alley and sticker-upper.

Nailsea Social Club was drawn as a reserve alley, should the above alley be unavailable.

#### 7.3: Draw for W H Hack Trophy (singles)

Grove Sports Centre & Social Club – Alley 2 (alley and sticker-upper already booked). J Soper & J Powell to be in charge of alleys, and will decide who covers which alley on the night.

Order of play for those teams participating:

1. Kingston Seymour
2. Nailsea Nomads
3. Archers
4. Conservative Club
5. Nailsea Institute
6. Backwell
7. Kingston Seymour A
8. Woodpeckers
9. Wraxall
10. Dark Horses

#### 7.4: Draw for Wilkinson Trophy (Pairs)

Grove Sports Centre & Social Club – Alley 1 (alley and sticker-upper already booked). J Soper & J Powell to be in charge of alleys, and will decide who covers which alley on the night.

Order of play for those teams participating shall be a reverse of the singles list.

#### 7.5: All Cups to be returned

J Powell [Treasurer] advised all cups have been returned.

### 8: Any other business

#### 8.1: Re-scheduling of Ashton Press Trophy final

A date of Tuesday, 10<sup>th</sup> May was agreed and set. Match to be played at the originally drawn alley – Conservative Club. (P Batty had earlier spoken with the organiser of the Consti Summer League, who kindly agreed to arrange their games around our match date). A Robertson [Conservative Club] is to arrange booking of sticker-upper. (Alley already booked).

#### 8.2: Annual Dinner, Dance & Presentation

Numbers of persons interested in attending were obtained and passed to J Powell [Treasurer], who will obtain relevant costs for food, entertainment, ticket printing etc. Secretary to be informed in due course and web site will then be updated with relevant information.

It was agreed that the start time be kept the same as previous occasions: 7:30 for 8:00PM

#### 8.3: Postponed league match - Backwell v Cleeve Devils (04 Jan 2022)

It was accepted that this game could not be re-scheduled. It was therefore agreed that each team be awarded 5 points, being that this would not affect any of the reward positions (1<sup>st</sup> to 4<sup>th</sup> inclusive). P Batty [Secretary] to update the website's league tables accordingly.

#### 8.4: Unused cups/trophies

J Powell [Treasurer] stated that since the league went from 2 divisions to 1 division, there are several cups/trophies currently unused. It was suggested and agreed, that for this season only, we award the Yatton Trophy to the team with the highest away league score. Going forward, the topic is to be discussed at next AGM - P Batty [Secretary] to add to AGM Agenda.

#### 8.5: Updating of Hospital Cup rule 3

D Hudson [Nailsea Institute] reiterated the need for this rule to be updated so as to clarify cost of sticker-upper, (and possibly food), when the fixtures determine teams play each other only once. A proposal should be sent to the Secretary for inclusion at the next AGM.

#### 8.6: Provision of food

B Simmons [Kingston Seymour A] initiated a general discussion about the provision of food (for next season).

A proposal should be sent to the Secretary for inclusion at the next AGM. *It should be noted that any changes could affect the wording of Hospital Cup rule 3 & League rule 19.*

### 9: Unfinished business

None

### Meeting closed

Recorded as 8:56 PM